[image: image1.png]



DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

July 23, 2006

6:05 P.M. –Steve K. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. 

Introduction for first time attendees.  Gretta F. GSR A Way Out Group, Ray L. D-12, Kevin F. GSR Easy Does It-Shepherd of the Lakes, Ziggy

32 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries –Carmela R. 6yrs., Tom B. 29yrs., Eileen R. 4yrs., Christine H. 3yrs., Greg D. 3yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!!!!
Secretary’s Report – Secretary’s report submitted as noted from last month’s meeting. No copies available. 

Secretary’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K. submitted the monthly treasurer’s report that is as follows:  

I have little to report this month. Contributions were down. I would like to thank Triple A and Father Berger Hall for their contributions. Expenses were routine this month.

Beginning Balance

$ 1,566.03

Income



$    498.00

Expenses


$(   287.78)

Ending Balance

$ 1,776.25

Prudent Reserve  

$ 1,472.06

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.

GSR Reports – 


Pete C. – Miracles do happen group-donated box of big books for the jail meetings.


Barbara – Happy Harold meeting has raised $136.91 from the Pink Cans to be donated for literature for the jails.

Jack B. – A way out group is celebrating their Anniversary on September 16 at the Libertyville Civic Center. Earl H will be speaking.


Sheila – Sunday 6pm Serenity House meeting has changed their name from Ugly Duckling to Serenity Seekers.


Steve K. – The Saturday night Vernon Hills open meeting will be celebrating their 20th Anniversary in October either the first or second Saturday.

Old Business – 


Back to Basics Seminar -



On August 26th at St. Gilberts Church there will be a Back to Basics seminar. There was some confusion about if this seminar is a workshop that is hosted by District 10 or independently run. 


2007 State Conference 



Steve K. – Since our last report at the Summer Assembly, the planning committee met on July 9th. We continued filling committee chairs and heard reports from various committees. The Co-Treasurer opened a P.O. Box and a bank account. They also presented a preliminary budget, which the various committees’ are reviewing. We should finalize out budget at our next meeting, 2pm Aug 13th at the Waukegan Alano Club. All are welcome to attend. The Hotel contract is just about done. We should sign it on Sunday. We are planning to send a delegation to the 33rd IL State Conference in Decatur for more ideas. We will be taking an early bird flyer with us for distribution.

There are openings in Public Information that needs to be filled. 

Motion made for $400 as a loan on contingency for printing from District 10. Discussion. Motion passed.

· Would like to add to agenda for next month the idea of hosting the 2007 Summer Assembly to promote the 07 conference. 


Workshop



Gary P. – Not present. No report.

New Business -


Pete C. – 



Bridging the Gap – Suggested to make new committee to help people get back into the community from being released jails. Pete C. made motion to create committee and chair. Comments and discussion. Question- what would this committee do in addition to Treatment duties. After a lengthy spiritual discussion the motion has been tabled and asked to please bring back to your groups to find out what the consensus is.

Committee Reports -  

Directory – John B.: In the process of revising the directory, if there is any changes please send them in. We will be making another printing in September.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: From June 25 to July 16, our Answering Service responded to 174 calls, which is certainly the most calls we have received in one month for some time. The breakdown is as follows:

Meetings
/Other information

90

Other Districts


21

12-Step




21
HungUup/WCB


14
 

Solicitor/Wrong #/etc.

19




Misc.




  6

ACOA/Alanon


  3




  


TOTAL



             174

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: The Southsiders group has been committed to attending the 8pm Gateway meeting on Fridays.




        Christine H.: Alt chair- The women’s meeting inside Gateway Friday’s at 7pm has made their own group.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Continuing to work on Public Service Announcement.

CPC – Pete C.:  September is National Alcohol & Drug Addiction Recovery month. Check www.recoverymonth.gov can be looked at to determine what the U.S. Department of Health and human services are doing for the recovery month.

Betty G. (NIA 20-CPC) is presenting at a Rotary Club this Wednesday at 7pm at Lambs Farm. She suggested that anyone who is interested in doing CPC work could come to that meeting to see how CPC’s function. 

There will be a table at an Elementary School near Diamond Lake on August 19th for a wellness fair.

Grapevine – Rick S.:  There are 2 Grapevine subscriptions available. Will offer up to CPC or contribute to other committee.

Literature – Gloria P.: Present. No report.

Corrections – Lynn B.: Thanks for you time and patience for getting approved to attend the jails. Also thanks for the Pink can donations.

Newsletter – John C.: If your interested in being a pen pal, people in jails are looking to communicate with AA’s. Thanks to all the groups for all your support. 

Archives – Mark D.:  If there are any additional items that should be put into archives, please submit them to be added.

Special Needs – Greg D.: If anyone needs a meeting brought to them, please contact special needs. ALT position is open.
Events – Dan W.: Fall breakfast is October 22. Flyers and tickets are available. John B from Lindenhurst will be the speaker.
Web Site – Jack B.: Website renewed for 2 years. Not sure how much money it cost at this time.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Janet N.: Not present. No report.

DCM Report – Janet N.: Not present. No report.
Alt DCM Report – Cheryl V.: Not present. No report.
 New Business – 


Tom B. – Asked for time next month to speak about Ad-Hoc committee. “ What can we do to restructure and change format to get more participation at Area?”

Bob W. volunteered to set-up next month.  There was no other New Business.  

Motion to close was made at 7:25pm.  Meeting was closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob W.

District 10

August 17, 2006
